

26th November 2015

The Manager
Company Announcements Platform
Australian Securities Exchange
Exchange Centre
20 Bridge Street
Sydney, NSW 2000

Dear Sir,

Re: Retirement of Chairman & Director

Mr. Richard Longes who has served on the Austbrokers Board as Chairman since 2005 did not offer himself for re-election at today's AGM and retired as Chairman and a Director at the close of the meeting. Austbrokers wishes to record its thanks to Mr. Longes for his significant contribution to Austbrokers as the Company's Chairman over the last ten years.

As previously announced David Clarke will replace Richard as Chairman of the Board.

In addition Stephen Rouvray will retire as Company Secretary on 30th November and be replaced by Justin Coss. The Board acknowledges the significant contribution made by Stephen over 30 years both as CFO and Company Secretary and wishes him the best for the future.

Yours faithfully

M.P.L Searles

CEO and Managing Directors

Austbrokers Holdings Limited

For further information, contact Mark Searles: (02) 9935 2255

0411 011 860